A few of my best memories of Margaret Ongley.  From  Alice Latty
Isabelle emailed me that Margaret had died whilst I was on holiday.  I felt so sorry for her passing, Andy and I lit a candle and said a prayer for her in the local church that day.

Margaret had written to me earlier on the 14th of April she was so excited to tell me all about her latest trip away; to Paris with Ray. They celebrated their wedding anniversary. She told me about all their walks and trips; to the Zoo, the Aquarium, the Louvre Gallery, the Opera Garnier and a visit to Galleries Lafayette shopping. They also had a special carriage ride around the city in a Cinderella style carriage. It looked spectacular. She rode in open top buses and had lovely walks and a canal boat ride.  I was so happy to receive such a happy letter. As always her letters were gifts the whole letter was surrounded by images of them on their trip to Paris, in all the photos she looked so happy and well.. 

Margaret also had also included a Paris post card but sent from Horley. It said she was in hospital with a virus and having tests and antibiotics. I read between the lines and felt she was very unwell; I was alarmed by what she had written. Poor Margaret seemed to be unwell yet again. She has put up with so many horrible problems and had to suffer surgery and treatments on so many occasions over the years. She was such a 'tough' soul and always bounced back, keeping herself busy with her family and her handicrafts. 

Margaret was such a dear friend, I have known her since 1989 when Andy and I moved to Horley and shortly after in November 1989 Suzie was born. Then Gareth was born in March 1992. They were both baptised at Horley Methodists and in turn Margaret looked after them both in Sunday school, they both benefited from her kindliness and teachings. Margaret taught them the Bible and about kindness, but also so very much more. Her considerable and amazing handicraft skills were brought to the children. Margaret taught them all sorts of wonderful things her 'makings'  which they loved to bring home and treasure. 

At Christmas Margaret produced all manner of wonderful costumes, they all wanted to be her ' angels' and have a sparkly headdress.  

Our Chatterbox Ladies Group loved her handicrafts too, we were always challenged by her novel paper folding, one Christmas time a place-name -I carefully followed her written instructions and made one for each member of our family for that Christmas ( I have them still and use them carefully and then store them away) another time pencils with a Father Christmas head on the top....these were so popular we made lots of them for a Christmas sale. We made 'sewn and stuck' photo frames and so many more now treasured things. I can still remember our laughter as at the start of the meeting -Margaret would delight us as she showed us how to make this 'easy' thing! Really Margaret challenged us all each time and these makes became increasingly more difficult. Thinking about it I still have so many of those things around the house I do use them but will do so more carefully in future.

Suzie and Gareth still have their knitted teddies. Margaret made lots of them all different sizes and styles each teddy had it's own passport with its photograph and his/her name; that year they were all Scottish Isles. These beautifully made things were all sold in aid of the Church funds there were so many more things; hand sewn tissue box covers, pen pots, knitted dolls and animals. all made so lovingly, so beautifully and so often.

Dear Margaret will be missed by so many people. Her kindness, generosity, and thoughtfulness touched so many children and their parents in Horley.

Margaret was a true and very lovely friend I loved to receive her letters and especially her loving photos of her dear family. She was so very proud of all their achievements and loved to share that with me. When I wrote to her I always received a lovely reply.

I feel so saddened for Margaret’s family, for Ray for her Mum and for her children Teresa and Mark and her grand-children. We will keep you all in our thoughts and prayers at this very sad time. Margaret was a really good lady and a true and good friend. I am glad that at her passing she was surrounded by the people who loved her and that she loved. 

With love for so many beautiful memories, Thank you Margaret.
